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EXPECTED TIMETABLE FOR ANNOUNCEMENT OF AUDITED RESULTS FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31ST MARCH, 2000 AND DESPATCH OF 2000 ANNUAL REPORT AND ACCOUNTS

Further to the Previous Announcements, the Board announces that the announcement of the Company’s final audited consolidated results for the year ended 31st March, 2000 and despatch of its 2000 annual report and accounts have to be further delayed.

The audit work on the Financial Statements is coming to an end. The auditors of the Company expect that the audited Financial Statements will be available for the Board to consider and approve on 25th October, 2000. A meeting of the board of directors of the Company has been convened to be held at 4:00 p.m. on 25th October, 2000 to, among other things, consider and adopt the audited Financial Statements of the Group for the year ended 31st March, 2000.

The delay in publication of the Final Results constitutes a breach of paragraph 8(1) of the Listing Agreement by the Company and that the Stock Exchange reserves its right to take action against the Company and/or its directors as a result of such breach.

Further to the announcements dated 30th August, 2000, 15th September, 2000 and 27th September, 2000 (the "Previous Announcements"), the board of directors (the "Board") of Cedar Base Electronic (Group) Limited (the "Company") announces that the auditors of the Company have informed it that the audit work in respect of the financial statements of the Company and its subsidiaries (the "Group") for the year ended 31st March, 2000 (the "Financial Statements") is close to an end. The auditors expect that the audited Financial Statements will be available for the Board to consider and approve on 25th October, 2000. In the circumstances, the release of the audited results of the Group for the year ended 31st March, 2000 (the "Final Results") is postponed to 25th October, 2000. Accordingly, a meeting of the Board has been convened to be held at 4:00 p.m. on 25th October, 2000 to consider and release the Financial Results.

It is expected that the Final Results, on an audited basis, will be in line with the Board's profit forecast statement contained in the prospectus dated 28th September, 1999 of the Company, under which the Board forecasted the combined profit after taxation and minority interests but before extraordinary items of the Group for the year ended 31st March, 2000 to be not less than HK$56 million. The despatch date of the annual report of the Company in respect of the year ended 31st March, 2000 will be announced together with the announcement of the Final Results.

The delay in publication of the Financial Results constitutes a breach of paragraph 8(1) of the Listing Agreement by the Company. The Stock Exchange reserves its right to take action against the Company and/or its directors as a result of such breach.

The directors of the Company have confirmed that they have not dealt in any securities of the Company since 31st July, 2000 and have undertaken that they will not deal in any securities of the Company until announcement of the Final Results is made.

In the meantime, the Company advises its shareholders and investors to exercise caution when dealing in the Company's securities.

By order of the Board of Directors of

Cedar Base Electronic (Group) Limited

Tong Yiu Lun

Chairman

Hong Kong, 19th October, 2000
Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the Hong Kong iMail.
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